Supervisors Special Meeting — January 6, 2022

The Sugarloaf Township Supervisors held a Special Meeting Thursday, January 6, 2022, at 10:00 am at the Municipal Building, 858 Main Street, Sugarloaf, PA  18249. The meeting was duly advertised in the Standard Speaker on January 5, 2022. The purpose of the meeting was to vote on appropriation for a new police vehicle.

Attendance: In attendance were Chairman Rick Weaver and Supervisor Joseph DiSabella. Also in attendance was Township Office Manager Elizabeth Tolan. Supervisor Richard Yost attended virtually by phone. 
Pledge of Allegiance
Public Comment on Items on Agenda Only:  There was no public comment. 
Appropriation for a new police vehicle:  After making inquiries and receiving several other quotes, the Chief of Police obtained a low bid price of $38,750.00 for a 2021 Ford SUV. The quote was obtained from Costars vendor Whitmoyer Auto Group out of Mt. Joy, PA. He also obtained another quote for a newer model vehicle for slightly less. He requested that the Supervisors set a “not to exceed” price for the new vehicle. A motion was made by Supervisor DiSabella, seconded by Supervisor Yost, to approve the purchase of the new police vehicle at a cost not to exceed $42,000.00. The motion passed unanimously. 

Township Office Manager Elizabeth Tolan also noted that some of the fit-out costs including the plexiglass barrier and the special seats which can be disinfected easily could come out of the ARPA Funds. 

Public Comment:  There was no public comment. 
Adjournment: With no further business to attend to, a motion was made by Supervisor DiSabella, seconded by Supervisor Yost, to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 am. The motion passed unanimously.
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